BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF VALLEY CENTER, KANSAS

Tuesday, May 23, 2023, 7:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER: Vice Chairperson Spranger called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M. with the following members present:  Rick Shellenbarger, Scot Phillips, Steve Conway, and Dalton Wilson. 

Members Absent:  Gary Janzen and Brian Shelton 

City Staff Present: Brent Clark, Ryan Shrack, and Brittney Ortega

Audience:  Ron Colbert and Joan Urcavich

AGENDA: A motion was made by Vice Chairperson Spranger and seconded by Board Member Shellenbarger to set the agenda.  Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF DRAFT MINUTES:  Vice Chairperson Spranger made a motion to approve the March 28, 2023, meeting minutes. The motion was seconded by Board Member Conway.  Motion passed unanimously.

COMMUNICATIONS: 
R. Shrack introduced and welcomed the newest member of the board, Dalton Wilson.

Officer Elections:

Vice Chairperson Spranger nominated Gary Janzen to continue as Chairperson and the nomination was seconded by Board Member Shellenbarger. Vote was unanimous.

Board Member Shellenbarger nominated Paul Spranger to continue as Vice Chairperson and the nomination was seconded by Board Member Wilson. Vote was unanimous.

Vice Chairperson Spranger made a motion for Mr. Shrack to continue as the Secretary and the nomination was seconded by Board Member Shellenbarger. Vote was unanimous.

PUBLIC HEARINGS BEFORE THE BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS:

1. Review of V-2023-01, application of Joan Urcavich, pursuant to City Code 17.10.08., who is petitioning for a building size variance of 240 square feet on a proposed accessory garage building to be constructed at 1402 W. 63rd St., Valley Center, KS 67147.

Vice Chairperson Spranger opened the hearing for comments from the public: 7:08 PM

R. Shrack gave a summary of his staff report.  Per the zoning code, for lots that are larger than 20,000 square feet, but less than 1 acre the maximum square footage for an accessory building is 960 square feet.  Mrs. Urcavich is requesting to build an accessory building that will be 1,200 square feet.  Public notices were published in the newspaper and mailed to the surrounding property owners.  There have been no responses.  The applicant has submitted a letter explaining what the accessory building will be used for.  Once this variance is approved the contractor can pull a building permit and construction can begin.  

[bookmark: _Hlk101964426]Vice Chairperson Spranger closed the hearing for comments from the public: 7:10 PM

[bookmark: _Hlk101966323]Based on the City Staff recommendations, public comments, and discussion by the Board of Zoning Appeals, Vice Chairperson Spranger made a motion to approve V-2023-01.   Motion was seconded by Board Member Shellenbarger.  The vote was unanimous.

OLD OR UNFINISHED BUSINESS:   None
NEW BUSINESS:   None

STAFF REPORTS:  R. Shrack reminded the board that the next meeting will be held on June 27, 2023, at 7:00 PM.  He also reported that sometime this summer the board will be reviewing the site plan for the new aquatic and recreation center.  Discussion was had regarding training for the board. 

ITEMS BY PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD MEMBERS:
Gary Janzen-absent
Paul Spranger-none
Brian Shelton- absent
Rick Shellenbarger- Inquired about the flags on Meridian.  R. Shrack gave details and dates for the upcoming project and what it includes. 
Scot Phillips-none
Steve Conway-none
Dalton Wilson - none

ADJOURNMENT OF THE BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS MEETING: At 7:29 P.M., a motion was made by Vice Chairperson Spranger to adjourn and seconded by Board Member Conway.  Vote was unanimous and the meeting was adjourned. 


Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________
/s/ Ryan Shrack, Secretary

_______________________________
Gary Janzen, Chairperson



